
Sacred Heart Tisbury & All Saints Wardour Castle 
Trellis House, Station Road, Tisbury   01747 870228  Father Robert Miller 

tisburyparish@cliftondiocese.com  https://salisburycatholics.org/tisbury-parish  

Father Robert says Holy Mass each day at 9.00a.m. within Sacred Heart, Tisbury  

Live stream from  St Osmund’s: CELEBRATION OF MASS WILL OCCUR WITHOUT A PUBLIC CONGREGATION 

      https://salisburycatholics.org/st-osmunds 

May  3 FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
    Diocesan prayer league: Immaculate Conception, Devizes 
   WORLD DAY OF PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS 
 
     10.00 MASS  12.00 Ordinariate MASS  18.00 MASS  St Osmund’s 
      
       4 Monday  FEAST OF THE ENGLISH MARTYRS 
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
  
  5 Tuesday 
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
    All day Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
    18.40 Benediction 
    
  6  Wednesday  
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
   
  7 Thursday 
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
    All day Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
    18.40 Benediction 
 
  8 Friday    
    10.00 and 19.00  MASS  St Osmund’s 
 
  9 Saturday   
    10.00  MASS   St Osmund’s 
 
  10 FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
    Diocesan prayer league: The Abbey Church, Downside  
    with St Benedict, Stratton-on-the-Fosse 
 
PRAYERS: for all those suffering; for the wonderful helpers in all sorts of areas of our lives; for the 
lonely, for all those who are unwell.  Please pray for the soul of Martin Morland who died on 
Tuesday 28th April, RIP.  We remember Patricia Talbot and Jim Bell, who died recently  
 
Volunteers/help needed? For any sort of assistance, ranging from a telephone call to help with 
food shopping and delivering, Michael Hodges is co-ordinating a group of volunteers in the Parish.  
Contact him on: 01747 870254 and email michael.jeremyhodges@gmail.com 
 

PARISH NEWS: We hope Joan Farquharson had a very happy birthday on Thursday 30th April. 
Sholto Head was born at Odstock on 17th April. Parents, Frances (Arundell) and John Head are 
enjoying lock down care from Frances’ parents, Richard and Jane at Wardour.  
CONGRATULATIONS- what lovely news!  
THANK YOU to Fr Anthony at St Osmund’s and also to Tony Peters-Ennis who has set up our Parish 
link on St Osmund’s website. 
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Re-opening Churches 
The Archbishops wish to make it clear that planning is underway for the re-opening of Catholic 
churches when restrictions are eased and that discussions with the statutory public health agencies 
and Government representatives are ongoing. 
“As the Government’s restrictions are relaxed step by step, we look forward to opening our 
churches and resuming our liturgical, spiritual, catechetical and pastoral life step by step. This will 
also be of service to those beyond the Catholic Church who depend on our charitable activity and 
outreach through which much goodness is shared by so many volunteers from our communities… 
“Together with Catholics across England and Wales, we desire the opening of our churches and 
access to the sacraments. Until then, we are continuing to pray and prepare.”  The Metropolitan 

Archbishops are those of the Archdioceses of Westminster, Liverpool, Birmingham, Cardiff and Southwark. 

 
First Holy Communion group: we hope it won’t be long before we can meet up again. In the meantime, 
families are working well developing prayer life and participating in livestream Masses. We have seen some 
super art work that has been done including prayer stones, Easter gardens and written work too. Well done! 
 
Knitting group for AoS: How is everyone getting on? Last count was 50 hats and 5 balaclavas. We look 
forward to counting them all together later this year. Betsy has written a poem including a verse on our 
knitting group –   I have been writing a poem about all the things I miss:  Happy Hearts, Memory Group, 
Focus, and Knitting.    

 
“And don’t forget there’s knitting, 
An enthusiastic few 
Meet with their wool and needles 
For a cup of tea or two. 
Seafarers cross the oceans 
With cargo loads of goods, 
They need hats to keep their ears warm 
Or balaclava hoods. 
That’s what the eager knitters 
Are making all the while, 
Gifts for these working sailors. 
Come on ! Let’s knit a pile.” 
Betsy Green 

The Alice Combes Trust supported by The Lord Arundell of Wardour Charitable Trust have created a 
special fund to distribute to people who are currently suffering financial hardship as a direct 
result of Covid-19. Sean Moran: 01747 871258 or email alicecombestrust@gmail.com 
 
Carer seeks live-in, long-term employment. Clean driving licence, linguist. Contact either  Fr Robert 
(01747 870228) or Katie Page (830834/830278) katiepage@btconnect.com  
 
Tisbury FOCUS may be found on this free link: 
https://indd.adobe.com/view/c7f43ed0-01b0-4d15-9053-196a69e8bdb1 

Each Thursday there is a live streamed Mass for NHS, Social Care workers, those who are sick and 
for their families. The second Mass came from Arundel Cathedral and should still be available on 

this link:    https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qZ2VqGgrmJ8 

Spiritual Communion – Prayer of St Alphonsus 
My Jesus, 

I believe that you are present in this Holy Sacrament of the altar. 
I love you above all things 

and I passionately desire to receive you into my soul. 
Since I cannot now receive you sacramentally, 

come spiritually into my soul so that I may unite myself wholly to you 
now and forever.   Amen. 

mailto:alicecombestrust@gmail.com
mailto:katiepage@btconnect.com
https://indd.adobe.com/view/c7f43ed0-01b0-4d15-9053-196a69e8bdb1
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qZ2VqGgrmJ8


News from Wardour School:  The teachers at Wardour School are working hard to teach the children 
remotely using their online home learning platform.  Everyone has risen to the challenge and we are seeing 
some lovely examples of work.  We were delighted this week to hear that Arthur in Reception had received a 
certificate from the Bishop for his wonderful Easter Garden! 
 

 
The children and staff have been taking part in the 2.6 challenge in support of our nominated charity 
EdUKaid and coming up with some ingenious ideas such as a 26 mile bicycle ride, putting on 26 items of 
clothing, running 2.6km and shooting 26 netball goals in under a minute.   
The school newsletters are all on the school website with lots of information about what we are doing and we 
have a dedicated Facebook page to keep our community together during this difficult time.  The school remains 
open for a small number of children and we are very much looking forward to welcoming the children back as 
soon as it safe to do so.  Emma Dixon 
 

 
 
 
https://www.wardour.wilts.sch.uk/wilts/primary/wardour/site/pages/homelearning/collectiveworship 

 

Vatican museum art: super website link    https://www.vaticannews.va/en/vatican-
city/news/2020-03/vatican-museum-beauty-art-spirituality-comfort-faith-pope.html 
 
Alone Together:   https://www.cbcew.org.uk/home/our-work/health-social-care/coronavirus-
guidelines/prayer-and-worship-at-home/alone-together/ 
 

Useful Prayers: https://www.walsingham.org.uk/prayers-at-mass/ 
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Prayer to Combat the Coronavirus Pandemic 
 

Most Merciful God, 
We come to You in our weakness. 

We come to You in our fear. 
We come to You with trust. 
For You alone are our hope. 

We place before You the disease present in our world. 
We turn to You in our time of need. 

Bring wisdom to doctors. 
Give understanding to scientists. 

Endow caregivers with compassion and generosity. 
Bring healing to those who are ill. 

Protect those who are most at risk. 
Give comfort to those who have lost a loved one. 

Welcome those who have died into Your Eternal Home. 
Stabilise our communities. 

Unite us in our compassion. 
Remove all fear from our hearts. 

Fill us with confidence in Your care. 
Jesus, I trust in You. 
Jesus, I trust in You. 
Jesus, I trust in You. 

Amen. 

Catholic Safeguarding Advisory Service: 
 https://www.csas.uk.net/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/Guidance-Supporting-people-who-may-be-
experiencing-domestic-violence.pdf 
 
Helpline numbers:  
Woman’s Aid - National Domestic Violence Helpline – 0808 2000 247 
  
The mix – Advice for the under 25yrs. – 0808 808 4994 
  
Advice for Male Victims of Domestic Violence - 0808 8801 0327 
  
Childline – Deals with a vast variety of children concerns including Domestic Violence. 0800 111 
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